
TURRAMURRA PUBLIC SCHOOL 

Newsletter 
                                                                    Issue 28 – Tuesday, 10th September, 2019 

                                                                                                    Term 3 Week 8 

Planning Ahead…   
  Tuesday 10th September - Musicale 6-7.15pm School Hall 
  Wednesday 11th September - Interrelate Family Evening - Library 
  Friday 13th September - Zone Athletics Carnival 
  Tuesday 17th September - Cupcake Day for Year 6 Farewell 
  Friday 20th September - Summer PSSA Commences 
  Tuesday 24th September - Elizabeth Farm Excursion 2M. 2G, 2B &1M 
  Wednesday 25th September - Elizabeth Farm Excursion 1K, 1T & 1H 
   - Field of Mars Excursion – Kindy 
   - Skellern Cup 
  Thursday 26th September - Skellern Cup 
  Friday 27th September - End of Term 3 

 
Office: 9983 9455 
School Security: 1300 880 021 
Canteen: 9440 0356 / OOSH: 9144 4769 
https://turramurra-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 
Email: turramurra-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Principal’s Message 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Our Spelling Bee winners competed at 
Hornsby North on Monday. They tried really 
hard. Congratulations to, Patrick Allan, Billie 
Lane, Justin Roger, Annika Stone. 

We have our performance that was 
rescheduled from NAIDOC Week celebrating 
our Indigenous people on Monday of Week 10. 
We look forward to enjoying this as a treat for 
our last week this term. 

Thank you to all who assisted with our 
Legacy Week badge  sales. We did not have a 
great success but every dollar helps. 

Please remember to let us know if your 
child is not returning to TPS next year. This is 
vital information for me when planning classes 
for 2020 and affects the staffing at our school. 
A note to the Office or email is sufficient.  

Our School will have painting works 
completed inside and out in many classrooms 
and external walls. This will be blocked off 
while the men are working and we hope not to 
have classes inconvenienced too much as it is 
completed. These jobs cannot  always be 
covered in holiday breaks as there are so many 
schools to complete. The workmen will start 
very soon. 

We are currently experiencing a shortage 
of available casual staff. This has meant a 
number of days when classes are split to other 
rooms. We are hoping with the new graduate 
outflow we will have more success very soon. 
This is not unique to TPS and our local schools 
are all experiencing similar dilemas.  

 

 

I will be travelling to a country school in 
Week 10 to complete an evaluation. This is a 
great opportunity to see a country school in 
operation. Mrs Gordon will be relieving in my 
absence.  

Congratulations to our “Write a Book in a 
Day” team who worked a very long day on 
Thursday in Week 6 to complete their book. A 
copy is in the foyer for you to enjoy. Well done 
to all our writers and thank you to Miss Ritchie 
who trained and supported them. Thank you to 
our mums for providing food and snacks to 
keep them going! Our writers and artists were 
Brodie Shearer, Rachel Grant, Ashley Hao, 
James Robertson, Elliot Sunderland, Sofia 
Garofalo Stock, Mitchell Fiander, Lola Everson 
and Emma Bower. 

Best wishes to James Robertson who is 
representing TPS at Parliament House on 
Thursday for the Kur-ring-gai Public Speaking 
Competition. This competition is for Year 6 
students in our local schools. 

Congratulations to our Junior Jazz Band 
who played expertly at our 3-6 Assembly 
yestereday. In  fact our Assembly was full of 
wonderful performances. Our Dance Aerobics 
Group performed for this Assembly as many 
students had not had the opportunity to see 
their wonderful dance. We also had a very 
moving performance from Jay Wang from 5R 
who is completing Grade 6 piano at present. It 
was a very skilled performance. 
Congratulations! We all loved it. 
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Makan from 2M has won the ScienceXart 
Competition in the Primary School category. 

Here are some links for you to see his 
fabulous presentations Well done Makan. 

https://www.science.org.au/academy-
newsletter/august-2019-130/sciencexart-
competition-uncovers-emerging-talent 

Makan was also invited to Sydney 
University to perform periodic table song to 
celebrate National Science Week. Enjoy! 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=w5xT3
GU0tEs&t=4s 

 

Have a great week. 

Margaret Foott 

Principal 

 

 

Message From the Deputy Principal 

Interrelate 

The Interrelate Sessions will be taking 
place in the Library, Wednesday 11th  
September. If you wish to purchase books on 
the night Interrelate will not be taking cash, 
payment only by Eftpos or credit card. 

Tell Them from Me Survey 

Once again I would like to invite our parent 
community to participate in the “Parent Tell 
Them form Me Survey”.  The link to the survey 
is    http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/g3z9h 

P&C School Run4Fun Colour Explosion 

Information regarding the P&C Organised 
Run4Fun Colour Explosion taking place in 
Term 4 is later in this week’s Newsletter. The 
School Run4Fun Colour Explosion will be held 
on Thursday 24th October starting at 2pm.  We 
do ask that you bring a spare change of clothes 
to school, most importantly a plain white shirt 
as the students will be covered in powder from 
head to toe. The day’s focus is on fun and 
fitness with the added benefit of raising funds 
for our School. The consent form is only if you 
do not wish your child to participate.  

Kind Regards 

Jacqui Gordon 

 

 

 

 

 

From The Office 

Found: A black scooter with helmet (black 
& yellow) and a black jersey have been found 
in the Infants Playground.  If they belong to you 
they are in the top Office. 

Account statements will be going out this 
week. 

 

Thank you 

 

 

Sport News 

The weather is looking promising for our 
rescheduled Carnival this Friday. Good luck to 
all our team. We have 57 students attending 
this year and many of them have been 
attending extra training to prepare. Should a 
catastrophe occur and the event needed to be 
cancelled, we will send out a SKOOLBAG 
message. Please make sure you have the 
latest version of the free App from the App 
store. Mr deJager and Ms McGuire will both be 
at the venue very early. Please ensure your 
child has his/her name marked off by Jacqui 
Shearer, our Team Manager this year, on 
arrival and departure. There are plenty of extra 
programs in 4M if you need one or they will be 
brought on the day.  

Our Sporting Schools funded Hockey 
Program has been successful this Term. Stage 
2 has learnt a range of new skills and will 
participate in the final session next Tuesday.  

Summer PSSA will recommence next 
Friday. We have already played 3 rounds (in 
Term 1) and will progress with round 4 on 
Friday 20th September. The Cricket/Softball 
draw is yet to be communicated but will be 
printed and displayed outside 4M upon receipt. 
New permission notes will come home this 
week. Please ensure these are returned 
promptly. Our coaches do not have much time 
to chase late notes before next Friday. PSSA 
will continue to be in the afternoon this Term. 
We switch to morning games in Term 4. 

 

Enjoy your week, 

 

Katrina McGuire & Reg deJager 

Sport Conveners 

 

https://www.science.org.au/academy-newsletter/august-2019-130/sciencexart-competition-uncovers-emerging-talent
https://www.science.org.au/academy-newsletter/august-2019-130/sciencexart-competition-uncovers-emerging-talent
https://www.science.org.au/academy-newsletter/august-2019-130/sciencexart-competition-uncovers-emerging-talent
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=w5xT3GU0tEs&t=4s
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=w5xT3GU0tEs&t=4s
http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/g3z9h
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Music News 

Turra6 

Congratulations to our Turra6 for an 
excellent performance at the Festival of Choral 
Music at Sydney Opera House last week!!  
They did an outstanding job representing TPS 
and had a great time.  Well done! 

 

 

Musicale 

Musicale is on TONIGHT! All performers 
need to be in the Hall at 5:30pm in full TPS 
winter uniform.  Doors will open for audience 
members from 5:45pm.  Please bring a gold 
coin donation  Looking forward to seeing you 
there! 

 

Kiralee Strahle 
Music Teacher 

 

  

The Annual Lachlan Macquarie  
Mathematics Competition 

Written by Cameron Allen, Chris Amprimo 
and Ritesh Saini 

 
Last Thursday 12 students from the Maths 
Olympiad Group competed in ‘The Annual 
Lachlan Macquarie Mathematics Challenger 
Competition’ at Killara Public School. Three 
teams from ‘Turramurra Public School’ 
participated in this competition. The students 
that attended from our school were Cameron 
Allen, Chris Amprimo, Peter Zhu, Justin Roger, 
Michael Amprimo, Sheba Perry, Ryan Larkin, 
Daniel Burlin, Ria Saini, Ritesh Saini, Annika 
Stone and Bryan Li. Mrs James was our 
attending teacher. The participating schools 
were:  Killara Public School, Lindfield East 
Public School, Mowbray Public School, Lane 
Cove East Public School, Lindfield Learning 

Village and us. Each school had teams of 4 
students. Team 1, consisting of Year 5 
students, from our school came 3rd out of the 
25 teams. The students in this team were: 
Cameron Allen, Justin Roger, Peter Zhu and 
Chris Amprimo. Everyone in our school had a 
whole heap of fun solving tricky mathematical 
puzzles and engineering a scaffold to suit a 
need.  

 

Team 3 

 

Team 2 

 

Team 1 
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 Library News 

2019 Premier’s Reading Challenge 

Congratulations to Alex Chan, Emma 
Ogilvy and Brodie Shearer for completing the 
Challenge! Well done! 

Overdue Books 

Notices will be sent home this week 
requesting the return of overdue books to the 
school library. Please return these items as 
soon as possible. If you have any concerns, 
don’t hesitate to contact us. 

 

Many thanks, 

Amanda Kynaston and Shelley Warren 

Teacher Librarians 

 

 

Canteen News 

Thanks to last week’s helpers! 

Helpers Needed! 

Please let me know if you are available to 
help out on the following days: 

Friday 13th September 
Monday 14th October 
Wednesday 16th October 
 
Helpers for this week: 
 

Wednesday 11th September 

Jane Toth & Sally McSwiggan 

Thursday 12th September 

Victoria Priolo & Minh Dinh 

Friday 13th September 

Mel Liu. Lorna Bell & tbc 

Monday 16th September 

Merie Botes 

 

Thank you from the TPS CANTEEN 

Haylee & Laura 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

www.littlebuilders.com.au/tps 

http://www.littlebuilders.com.au/tps
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Week 8 Band News  
DON’T FORGET! 

All Bands for the TPS Musicale Tonight 
Performers are to arrive 5.30pm at school and get their insruments and music ready 

under the Senior COLA 

Musicale Performances begin at 6.15pm  

Students will be seated throughout Musicale at the front of the hall  

To enjoy each group’s performance and be ready to go on stage when it is their time to 

play their pieces 

Last weekend’s North Shore Primary School Band Festival was a 
success for all our bands! 

Mr Rowland has complimented all students on their performances as well as their 

behaviour throughout each of the long sessions.  

Band members you have done yourselves and your school proud! 

A big thank you also goes to parents for supporting your child in the band program 

and bringing them to each festival. The performance experience is invaluable for 

our budding musicians. 
 

“MUSIC BY MOONLIGHT”  
A combined local public school band’s concert on September 21st 

Performance Band will be playing at a late afternoon concert held at 

Normanhurst West Public School with Grand Finale Piece 

A concert to captivate the audience! 

This concert is held outside in a covered outdoor learning area  

so if cool weather rug up! 

Please let Mr Rowland and your band manager know if you CAN NOT attend! 

***Important Notice*** 

Second Band Contribution Instalment is Now Overdue 

For Band Parents who have chosen the 2 instalments option, 

your second band contribution fee is due immediately! 

-Please deposit to- 

Account Name: TPS Band General Account 

BSB: 633-000 

Account Number: 165 803 875 

Reference: Student’s Name 

Amount: Option 3 - Contributions, own instrument, 2nd instalment = $135 

OR 

Option 4 – Contributions, instrument/percussion hire, 2nd instalment = $235 
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Performance Band’s 2019 Country Band Tour 
Final permission notes went home today with band members,  

please check with your child if you have not been given them as yet.  

These notes must be completed and returned to the  

band box in the school office  

by September 23rd so that bookings made can be finalised. 

 

 

Upcoming Band Calendar Dates 

Week Date 
Term 3 

8 Tuesday September10 Musicale 6pm-7.15 {Performers arrive 5.30pm} 

9 Saturday Sept 21st Music By Moonlight Concert 

Normanhurst West Public School 

Performance Band 
 

 

Please note these term 4 dates on your calendar! 
 

Week Date TERM 4 

2 Mon 21 Oct 

Thurs 24 October 

Assembly – Junior band  

Band Committee Meeting 

3 Tues 29 October Junior Band excursion to Huon Park retirement home 

4 Mon 4 Nov Assembly - Intermediate Band  

5 12-13  Nov Country Band Tour (Performance Band) 

7 Tues 26 Nov  

            

Thurs 28 Nov 

Baby Proms –Performance Band (10:30am and 12:15pm) 

Yr 2 Band information Evening – Hall, 7 -8:30pm 

Band Committee AGM 

 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please e-mail 

Band Director, Mr Rowland at tpsbands@outlook.com, or either of your Band Coordinators 

Kerry Medd or Liz Maund-Arnott at tpsbandcoordinators@gmail.com 

 

 

mailto:tpsbandcoordinators@gmail.com


Issue 28 – Tuesday 10th September, 2019 – page 7  

 

 
 

 



Issue 28 – Tuesday 10th September, 2019 – page 8  

 

 
 

 



Issue 28 – Tuesday 10th September, 2019 – page 9  

 

 
 

 



Issue 28 – Tuesday 10th September, 2019 – page 10  

 

 
 

 

 



Issue 28 – Tuesday 10th September, 2019 – page 11  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



Issue 28 – Tuesday 10th September, 2019 – page 12  

 

 
 

 

 

 


